

# Sedalia Business Women

December/January 2020-2021 Newsletter

www.sedaliabwm.org

December 3
Board Meeting
Cancelled

December 3
Regular
Meeting
Cancelled

January 7 Board Meeting 5:30 p.m.

> January 7 Regular Meeting 6:30 p.m.

Meeting Location Sedalia Shrine Club

Welcome!
We're glad
you're here. If
you are new to
SBW or
considering
joining, we
invite you to
speak to our
Membership
Chairman
Betty
Albrecht.

# DECEMBER/JANUARY BIRTHDAYS

Dec 1	Mary Alwin
Dec 5	Mickayla Peters
Dec 10	Faye Hunton
Dec 14	Katie Kirby
Dec 17	Nancy Grey
Dec 20Cind	ly Meuller-Lewellyn
Dec 22	Amanda Herrick
Dec 23	Betty Blackwell
Jan 11	Robin Balke
Jan 11	Angela Boone
Jan 27	Debbie Fillinger
Jan 28	Janice Cones
Jan 29	Krista Eschbacher

### FRIENDSHIP LUNCHEONS

Friendship luncheons are decided weekly and will be included in Debbie Ulmer's email.

#### **CALENDAR OF EVENTS**

Due to COVID pandemic, until further notice, events have been suspended.

#### **NEW MEMBERS**

We would like to welcome the following new members:

Myrna Ragar Catterina Riddle Brandy Von Holten

#### **SPOTLIGHT**

Congratulations to Betty Albrecht, SBW's 2020-2021 Woman of the Year. Along with being President of Sedalia Area Literacy Council and Co-Chair of Pettis County Community Service, Betty is active in so many other Sedalia Community organizations. Betty is a shining example of "I believe in tomorrow and I will be part of it".

Katie Kirby got engaged to Matt Hawk.

#### **MEMBER NOTES**

## An insert from December 11, 1927:

B. and P. W. Party:

Members of the Business and Professional Women's Club will make merry Thursday night, December 15, at the home of Miss Susan Hurlburt, 1012 West Broadway, on the occasion of the annual Christmas party. The entertainment committee met at the latter's home Friday night to make plans for the party, which will be thoroughly in keeping with season. Each member will bring a dainty handkerchief, wrapped up Christmasy for the gift exchange. Several prospective members will be guest of the club at this time. A most enjoyable evening is in store for all as guests at the hospitable home.

On Friday evening, Miss Bess Brighton and her corps of assistants in charge of Saturday's gift

sale, met at the Hurlburt home and made a quantity of delicious candy for the sale.

The "little sisters" are indebted to their "big sisters" for an evening of fun had in the club rooms Friday night. The girls thoroughly

#### MEMBER NOTES - Cont'd

enjoyed making fudge and playing games. No wonder the little girls are "just crazy about their big sisters" who are providing such good times for them. The president, Mrs. N. L. Nelson is always present at these parties, and her enthusiasm contributes much to the joy of the occasions.

The January program contains a great surprise for the members, and it is expected that at the opening session of the New Year, several new members will be initiated. This occasion is anticipated with great delight.

Members of the club who wish to accompany the caroling party on Christmas Eve, are requested to meet in the club rooms Wednesday evening, December 14, at 7:30 o'clock for rehearsal.

\*\*\*\*\*

#### From Debbie Ulmer:

Another successful chicken dinner! Despite the pandemic, we served a total of 525 dinners with 402 of them being carry outs! We had an abundant variety of desserts with some of our guests buying whole pies and cakes to take home. I want to express my sincere gratitude to Tyson for their donation of the chicken, Sara Lee Bakeries for their donation of the bread, Sysco Foods for the other food items needed, Bandanas BBQ for providing us with to-go containers at a reduced price, and of course my heartfelt gratitude and appreciation to Don Weaver and his crew for preparing and cooking the chicken!!!! I had so many compliments on how good the food was. I am so proud of you, the members of this Club, for your volunteer and efforts in making this another successful chicken dinner.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

#### Sympathies:

Our sympathies to Alesia Wissman. Her mother passed away.

SBW meets monthly on the first Thursday at the Sedalia Shrine Club. For more information, find Sedalia Business Women on:

Facebook: Sedalia Business Women www.sedaliaBWM.org www.businesswomenmo.org.